








Interoffice Memorandum

From: Richard A. Brown, District Attorney
To: All Personnel
Date: December 6, 2012
Subject: Successful Completion of Audit

Equal Employment Practices Commission 
City of New York

The Equal Employment Practices Commission is empowered by the New York
City Charter to monitor and evaluate the employment programs, practices, policies and
procedures of all city agencies to ensure that they maintain an effective affirmative employment
program of equal employment opportunity for protected groups who are employed by, or seek
employment with, the New York City government.  The Commission, as part of its mandate,
conducts audits of every city agency every four years.

As most of you are aware, the Commission has been conducting an audit of our
practices and procedures.  I am pleased to inform you that once again our office has successfully
concluded our audit.  As a result of this collaborative process, we updated our schedule for
conducting EEO Training for recent employees.  We reviewed our procedures for reviewing
complaints. As announced last month, we formalized our Reasonable Accommodation Policy
and Procedure: The Director of Personnel and Payroll Services, Marianne F. Fernandez-LaGuer,
is the office’s first point of contact, reporting to Executive Assistant District Attorney Eileen M.
Sullivan, who was appointed Disability Rights Coordinator.  As part of their responsibilities, our
EEO Officer and Deputy EEO Officer report directly to me on a regularly scheduled basis.

I thank all of you who participated in the audit process.   I again reaffirm that this Office
shall continue to adhere to the letter and the spirit of all anti-discrimination laws and our Equal
Employment Opportunity and Sexual Harassment Policy and Program.

Should anyone have any questions, please contact our EEO Officer, Vincent J. Carroll,
Jr., at x6314 or Deputy EEO Officer Jennifer L. Naiburg at x6523.

Richard A. Brown
District Attorney
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